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February 5, 2018 

 

 

The Oahu Economic Development Board supports SB2662 to adopt the United Nations 2030 

Sustainable Development Goal (SDG) #1, into state law. This is a significant opportunity to 

highlight Hawai‘i’s sustainability leadership, and catalyze new partnerships and resources to 

support local action. We recommend adopting all 17 SDGs, as reflected in SB2661, and 

acknowledge discussion on the appropriate placement in the Hawai‘i Revised Statutes. 

 

The SDGs provide a global blueprint to balance environmental, social, and economic priorities, 

which embodies Hawai‘iʻs mālama ethic and systems-based approach to resource management. 

Senator Kenneth Brown’s 1973 speech eloquently conveys a guiding framework to Mālama 

Hawai‘i, calling forth the vision of SDGs. Through SDGs, Hawai‘i can partner with other local 

communities around the world to support place-based action that drives global sustainability 

outcomes.  

 

The SDGs can support locally and culturally appropriate implementation of sustainability goals 

through the Aloha+ Challenge (SCR 69), Sustainable Hawai‘i, 100 Resilient Cities, Promise to 

Pae ‘Āina, and other efforts. This builds on the recent adoption of the Paris Agreement (Act 32) 

and the inspiring Worldwide Voyage of Hōkūle‘a. Progress on Hawai‘i's statewide sustainability 

commitment is being tracked through the online Aloha+ Challenge Dashboard, highlighting 

collaboration and action towards the global agenda.   

 

The Oahu Economic Development Board priorities include moving the state towards energy 

independence and food independence, attracting new high value businesses to Hawai'i (including 

the growth of knowledge based companies), and participating with other organizations in 

workforce development planning to ensure that Hawai'i residents have the skills necessary to 

compete in a global economy. These priorities align with the SDG #1, no poverty. The SDGs 

intersect with key cross-cutting issues in Hawai‘i, and acknowledge that none of these can be 

achieved without consideration for the others 

 

Please feel free to contact me directly should you have any questions. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pono Shim 

President and CEO 

Oahu Economic Development Board 

 

 

 



SB-2662 
Submitted on: 2/4/2018 10:40:51 PM 
Testimony for HMS on 2/5/2018 3:45:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Melodie Aduja 
OCC Legislative 

Priorities 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  


	SB-2662
	SB-2662_Shawn Uehira
	SB-2662_Melodie Aduja


